

First a word of thanks to all those who have given time, money and energy to being part of shine. Whether that be church members, the Trustees, the staff, the incredible team of volunteers (including many children and young people), the partner organisations who we work together with, all the fantastic Diocesan staff, the individual donors, or the foundations, companies and trusts that have given so generously towards the work. We are truly grateful.



Shine 'Church'

Since Summer 2020 we have been meeting outside for shinebreakfast in rain, wind and shine! Normally at The Beach Hut, but also in the Urban Forest, The Beach, The Venny and Seven Fields. Being outside for the last 18 months has been a great way of navigating Covid restrictions safely but it has also been great to explore and experience Gods wonderful world first hand. We have also found that those families with children with learning or behaviour difficulties due to Autism or ADHD have found the freedom of the space really valuable and many parents talk of how they can relax and are not afraid of how their child's behaviours will be received.

Each time we gather everyone gets involved: whether the young people are cooking the bacon rolls, or children making everyone hot chocolate, or the wide variety of voices involved in leading the time together, its a beautiful

gathering of different ages and backgrounds.

We were grateful to the staff and customers from ASDA who donated 267 Easter eggs to give out a giant egg hunt through the 'Courts' area of Pinehurst as part of Easter celebrations which included seeing the sunrise on top of The Venny!

It was great to baptise 5 people in July and while it was frustrating to only be allowed 30 people to be there it was a fantastic time together – with cake and a crazy water fight afterwards! A couple of months later we travelled with St. Peters and St. Philips to Bristol Cathedral where Jodie and Whitney got confirmed by Bishop Viv!

Later in the year we were able to run a Hero Training Camp for 40 local children looking at Jesus as a hero. It was great fun and lovely to work together as a team and everyone had a great time - except Simon & Nathan who got gunged at the end of the week!









live over TEAMS to classrooms. As the technology became more reliable we were able to find creative ways of trying to increase the engagement with students through use of the chat bar and getting particular classes to respond to the questions posed. It was great to be able to restart 🌡 face-to-face assemblies in time for Black History Month in October - only for just days later to move back to online for the whole school Act of Remembrance.

Lunchtime / after school clubs were the staple of our work pre-Covid however with year groups in bubbles and extra-curricular clubs postponed we have had to adapt much of what we do. At lunchtimes we now either do detached work in the playground or Astroturf and we have run a

role of 'Nature' as part of Mental Health awareness week.

Back in March we were able to take lessons for the whole of Year 3 at both Beech Avenue and Alton Close sites. Using the playground and fields we were able to follow the Easter story and give space for the children to reflect on their own beliefs and feelings around the story.

In the last year a number of young people in the school have experienced the death of a family members - sadly often in very tragic circumstances – and it has been our privilege to help provide support. So often there is little we can say or do other than take the young people for a walk or play football or talk - whatever they need to help process their thoughts and feelings.

## **Partnerships**

We continue to work closely with various agencies and organisations to support our community. We have taken part in regular Community Safety meetings with Police, Fire, Youth Justice, local Councillors, Crimestoppers and others. We have participated in the Swindon and Wiltshire Youth Network which has been really valuable in connecting with other organisations across the county.

We worked really closely with Pinehurst Initiative Forum (PIF) in delivering Youth Social Action project #iwill and with the young people we were able to create a Community Church to run some family activities at Swindon Academy Beach to go with the Beach Hut including deciding its size. making the frame and keeping it clean. The lorry delivering the sand couldn't drop it where we had hoped but within about 10 minutes the young people had run off and found a number of wheelbarrows and for the next two hours everyone got involved in moving the 13 tonnes of sand!!

With Amy joining as Youth Worker it has been great to be detached sessions at break and lunchtimes, an afterschool able to offer support to some of the other churches locally

by Rodbourne Cheney Baptist Church (RCBC) each week and it was great to be able to help them relaunch this. This now has grown and during the holidays there are extra sessions each week and a mini fun day in the summer. At Christmas we were able to support the local young people, RCBC and St. Mary's Church in running a Community Carols event - the first in more than 37 years!

Its great to continue to work with the amazing Aaron and Jo from Central North Swindon Parish Council too.

In October half-term we were able to work with St. Peter's (Alton Close), Penhill which was great fun. We were also privileged to help lead a confirmation group for 6 people who were confirmed at the Cathedral in December.

Working with Nova Hreod College, St. Mary's and RCBC we have been able to launch a Chaplaincy team to the school which has been great and we have already started regular club and assemblies launching the schools charities for the





